Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
NOTICE OF CHANGE – The Florida Department of Environmental Protection, Office of Coastal and Aquatic Managed Areas announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATES AND TIME: Monday, July 12, 2010; OR Wednesday, July 14, 2010, 9:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. (This meeting replaces the conference call scheduled for July 12, 2010 at 10:00 a.m. that was announced in the June 25, 2010 issue of the F.A.W. That meeting is cancelled.)

PLACE: Rooms 3A and 3B, Fish and Wildlife Research Institute, 100 Eighth Avenue, S. E., St. Petersburg, FL 33701

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Oceans and Coastal Council (FOCC) will meet to further its duties under the Oceans and Coastal Resources Act. This meeting will be focused on coordinating the FOCC response to the oil spill. This meeting will only be held on one of the two dates in this announcement. Please call to confirm.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Becky Prado by e-mail: rebecca.prado@dep.state.fl.us or by phone (850)245-2094, mail: 3900 Commonwealth Blvd., MS #235, Tallahassee, FL 32399.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 5 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Becky Prado at rebecca.prado@dep.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

